

MINUTES 05.26.11

Baylor Round Table Executive Board Meeting
Thursday, May 26, 2011
11:45 a.m.
Robinson Tower, Room 451
Members present: 
	Amber Adamson

Sandy Bennett
Pat Busby
Julie Covington
Marilyn Eichelberger
Paulette Edwards
Lois Ferguson

Angela Funai

	Mary Ann Jordan

Carolyn Keathley
Sandra Lené
Judy Maggard
Joyce Packard
Denyse Rodgers
Judy Schmeltekopf
Martha Lou Scott



President, Marilyn Eichelberger, called the meeting to order at 12:10 p.m. and opened with prayer.
Old Business 
· Marilyn called for a motion to approve the minutes as e-mailed.  Denyse Rogers made the motion; Angela Funai seconded; the motion was approved. 
· Marilyn led a discussion on the scholarship fund distribution and whether/when to allocate the gift to more than one recipient.  After questions and conversation, it was resolved that subsequent boards would continue the discussion, perhaps making a decision when the fund reaches $100,000.

· Carolyn Keathley gave a Cookbook Project update, saying that more recipes are needed to reach the desired number of 300.  She reported that there will be one more opportunity to submit recipes, and then the book will go for publishing. Carolyn hopes to have the cookbook for sale at the Membership Tea in the fall, and then at every event throughout the year. 
· Marilyn asked for comments about the previous year’s events.

· Carolyn asked if the gift Round Table gave to the scholarship fund in honor of Judge and Mrs. Starr will be done annually. Marilyn said that is up to the discretion of the current year’s president, but she does think the University President and spouse should be acknowledged in some way specifically because of their leadership with the San Jacinto event.
· Judy Maggard said, regarding the International Thanksgiving Dinner, that it has been a struggle to get Round Table members to attend. Discussion was had on the benefits of the event and how it has been done in the past. 
· Martha Lou Scott commented on the silent auction baskets done at the Christmas program. The committee was pleased at the outcome; fundraising doubled, in part because each committee donated all of the baskets as well as the contents.  
Board & Committee Updates
· Sandy Bennett suggested that next year the membership forms should first go to the Membership Committee Chair, instead of the Treasurer, in order to expedite the process of membership tracking.

· Paulette Edwards spoke about some roadblocks with publicity, especially for events that are for members only. She suggested emphasizing the student benefits involved. She believes the membership tea is always a favorite for Ken Sury at the Waco Tribune-Herald to cover. 
· Judy Schmeltekopf asked if there was a need to revive the calling committee, especially for those who don’t have emails. Marilyn will get her the list of less than 30 members who receive regular mail; and the Hostess/Telephone Chair and her committee might consider calling them about events next year. 

· Judy Maggard said that the Interest Groups have had good participation and met regularly through the year. She has already met with Carroll Bonner, who is in charge of interest groups next year, to brainstorm ideas for new groups.

· Sandra Lené said the Style Show & Scholarship Luncheon went well. She and co-chair Cindy Dougherty have an extensive notebook to pass on to next year’s chairs. 
New Business 

Incoming President Julie Covington addressed the group about her plans for next year. She gave out lists of the 2011-12 Board and Officers. She encouraged everyone to attend the June 8 exchange luncheon, and to make sure to bring a checklist of job duties for the committees to pass along. 
The meeting adjourned at 1:12 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Marilyn Eichelberger, President
Amber Adamson, Recording Secretary


